

AGENDA AND NOTES		
Title of Meeting: Northern Corridor Community Board Meeting		Chair: Cllr McLaren Note taker: Community Partnership Team
Attendees:	<p>Matt Costello, Community Partnership Manager</p> <p>Leanne Pollock, Community Partnership Manager</p> <p>Christine Boyle, Assist. Community Partnership Manager</p> <p>Colin Bruce, CCB Worker, Community Partnership Team</p> <p>Brian Elder, Chryston Community Council</p> <p>Cllr John McLaren, NLC</p> <p>Cllr Michael McPake, NLC</p> <p>Cllr Lynne Anderson, NLC</p> <p>Cllr Greg Lennon, NLC</p> <p>Kamil Tomzik, VANL</p> <p>Linda Johnstone, Business Strategy Manager, NLC</p> <p>Alan Davies, CLD Worker (Support to young people)</p> <p>Jodi Gemmell, MSYP, Coatbridge & Chryston</p> <p>Isobel Kelly, Gartcosh Tenants and Residents</p> <p>Ryan Kelly, MSYP, Coatbridge and Chryston</p> <p>Neil McLeod, Strathclyde Police</p> <p>John Wilson, Northern Corridor Community Forum</p> <p>Louise Sheridan, Friends of Gartcosh</p> <p>Claire Williams, Northern Corridor Volunteers</p> <p>Gabriela Mitas, Health Improvement Senior, NHSL</p> <p>Annmarie Kirkland, Cardowan Community Meadows</p> <p>Craig McIntyre, Growth Team Manager, NLC</p> <p>Stephen Llewellyn, Head of Service, Housing Solutions</p> <p>Ann Innes</p> <p>E Ryan</p> <p>Chris Bateman, NLC</p> <p>Brian Kane, Scottish Fire & Rescue</p> <p>Lorraine Robertson</p> <p>Brandon Williams, Auchinloch Community Council</p>	<p>Date: 23/11/2020</p> <p>Place: (Webex online)</p>
Apologies:	<p>Cllr W. Doolan</p> <p>Ailsa MacDonald (Rep attended)</p> <p>Marvyn Mackay, Stepps and District Community Council</p>	
Agenda Items		Action
1. Welcome and Introduction Cllr McLaren opened the meeting and ask that members watch their language and be courteous to each other.		
2/3. Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A. Kirkland asked that the minutes be amended with regards to the Allegation of Crookedness. This was raised in relation to governing bodies and not Cardowan Community. It was agreed that the minutes be changed to reflect this. Cllr McLaren asked for an up-date from Police regarding the investigation into Crookedness. N McLeod, Strathclyde police updated that the outcome of the brief enquiry was that comments were taken out of context and that there was 		

<p>nothing to answer. Cllr McLaren asked and it was agreed that Police provide a written report with regards to this to the Board</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Cllr McLaren asked that a Community groups think about putting a rep forward as minute secretary. Minutes will be circulated around Community Planning Partners at present • Stephen Llewellyn attended the previous meeting and not Stephen Penman 	Written report to be sent to the Board
<p>4. Chair of Community Board Arrangements</p> <p>Interest was received from Louise Sheridan, Friends of Gartcosh to Chair future Board Meetings. Cllr McLaren asked that the Board were happy with this. This was not opposed and Louise will Chair the next Board meeting in 2021.</p> <p><i>(Up-date: Following the meeting L Sheridan informed that she is no longer able to take on role of Chair)</i></p>	L. Sheridan Chair Board Meeting
<p>5. Terms of Reference Feedback</p> <p>Matt Costello up-dated that a draft Terms of Reference has been circulated. Community Groups were asked to take time to digest the TOR and send feedback back via Community Matters. Once feedback has been received this will be discussed further with Boards.</p> <p>Questions were raised regarding voting rights. The guidance is that voting reflects elected members representation at the Board. The Chair can be from groups out with voting responsibilities.</p>	
<p>6. Climate Change Consultation</p> <p>The VANL rep was not briefed to provide up-date on this at the Board Meeting. An up-date will be requested from VANL and will be circulated to Board members.</p>	VANL to send up-date to Board
<p>7. Local Development Programme Up-date</p> <p>Matt Costello provided an up-date on the LDP Programme. A paper report was circulated prior to the meeting.</p>	
<p>8. Update on LOIPS and Community Listening Events</p> <p>Leanne Pollock provided an up-date on engagement process carried out to-date regarding LOIP and alignment to Board Structure. This is the start of the process and further engagement is planned. L Pollock also provided feedback from the Social Renewal Advisory Board Listening events that took place between the 1st and 4th of September.</p> <p>Next steps will be to develop a sub group of the Board that will focus on the plan for the Northern Corridor area. L Pollock asked those interested in being involved to put their names forward to her, Community Matters or to Christine Boyle.</p> <p>L. Pollock asked that the Board note the information provided and the action taken.</p>	
<p>9. Local Housing Strategy Up-date</p> <p>Chris Bateman provided an up-date and asked that community groups take part in the survey regarding Housing and Challenges. Board members were asked to contact Community Matters if they were interested in being further involved in the consultation process.</p>	All

<p>10. Town and Community Hubs up-date</p> <p>C. McIntyre provided an up-date on Town Visions.</p> <p>Discussion took place regarding Town and Community Hubs and it was requested that someone attend the next Board meeting to provide an up-date.</p>	<p>Rep to be invited to next meeting to provide an up-date</p>
<p>11. Petitions</p> <p>There were none presented at this meeting.</p>	
<p>12. Council Budget Up-date – Arrangements for engagement events</p> <p>Stephen Llewellyn presented an up-date on the arrangement for engagement events around the Council Budget. There will be 1 session for each of the community board areas based on 5 questions around local priorities. Sessions/listening events will be facilitated by VANL in December. Further information will be circulated and Community Board reps will be invited to participate and share information.</p>	
<p>13. Input from local Community Groups</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Police provided an up-date report regarding house breakings and drugs issues. • Thanks were extended to Housing and Police for their collaborative approach and to NLC Roads • Scottish Fire and Rescue provided an up-date although increase in appliance attacks this was not in the Northern Corridor • Brandon Williams raised questions about Auchinloch residents travelling to Cumbernauld for Flu jabs. Weekend clinics are being held in the Northern Corridor. • I. Kelly raised issue re residents receiving unavailable response when attempting to cancel flu jabs. Residents were asked not to cancel the appointments but just to phone in to arrange a new appointment. • J. Gemmell, Youth representative, Coatbridge Youth Forum explained that there is limited Northern Corridor representation on the youth Forum and asked that Board members who work with young people or know young people encourage them to become involved in the Coatbridge Youth Forum that also covers Chryston area. 	
<p>14. Board reference/Subgroups</p> <p>Matt Costello asked community groups to think about participating in/leading sub groups and focussing on local issues</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • J. Wilson asked for a list of suggested sub groups to be circulated to Board members 	<p>CPT Distribute list of suggested sub groups to Board members</p>
<p>15. AOCB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • I. Kelly asked a question about Cumbernauld Police office. It was explained that Police Office in Cumbernauld is routinely closed for one hour over lunch time. 	

Community Board Action Sheet

DATE:

[illegible]